

Stolen car heavily damaged

One of the investigations conducted over the Easter weekend by the Midland detachment of the OPP, was this stolen car, which was reported missing early Sunday morning and recovered a short time later just south

of Wyebridge on Highway 93. The vehicle suffered extensive damage after it left the road, collided with a tree and rolled onto its side. The investigation continues.

-photo by Bob Murray

SCOUTING AROUND

by Harry Brown

An evening's demonstration of Canoe Tripping was put on for the Boy Scouts planning canoe trips, at the Stubbs Memorial Hall in Elmvale, Monday, March 28.

Those present were Elmvale leaders Peter Van Stam and Horace Franks, the Elmvale Scout Troop and a Wyebridge representative; the Rev. John Locke Wyevale Scout leader and Venturers; the Rev. R. McKnight and some parents.

The Rev. Lloyd Delaney and John Lucas presented slides showing the Harbourfront "Great Canadian Canoe Exposition" featuring activities and canoe building and repairs: the Port McNicoll Scouts' trip into Killarney Park and climbing 'Silver Peak': the St. John's School for Boys trip down the Spanish River, and their training on the French River: Schondecti '82 and the arrival of "Destination Ste. Marie".

Next came a practical demonstration with a canoe in the hall, to show the proper care and use of paddles and canoe, portaging and paddling strokes, the packing and loading of gear.

The importance of early planning and preparation and training was stressed.

Planning the trip was divided into sections from menus and personal pack to troop camping equipment. These all require an early start, with full participation by the boys and some parental assistance, for their outing in May.

Thanks to Lloyd Delaney for this information.

A similar evening will be held for the 1st Midland Scouts at St. Mark's Church, Wednesday April 6, 7 p.m. and anyone interested is welcome.

Please note: A South Georgian Bay District Scouts Canoeing Course will be held on Tuesdays beginning April 19. Sign up now at the YMCA.

Gillwellians-Remember your meeting April 6, lonight, at Harry Brown's home.

\$34,000 for cancer research

The local branch of the Canadian Cancer Society aims to raise \$34,000 locally this month, says Arlene Eason, publicity director of the local branch. That amount was raised last year. The Quota Club of

Huronia, a professional women's service club, will be selling golden daffodils this Friday and Saturday. The 30 members of the club are taking orders for 18,000 daffodils which they have for sale. The money raised by the

club through the past four years has gone to the Cancer Society.

The Quota Club's Daffodil Days drive is separate from the Cancer Society's doorto-door campaign, to be carried out this month by local volunteers.

Nothing to sneeze at...

The Georgian Bay Lung Association urges parents whose children, ages 9-15 want to attend summer camp-and who have asthma, to consider 'Camp Couchiching'.

This excellent camp sponsored again by the Asthma Society of Canada is located on beautiful Lake Couchiching, 9 miles N.E. of Orillia at Longford Mills. The camp session of 10 days is from Wednesday. June 29 to Saturday, July 9 and costs \$275 with financial assistance available

H.S.

ST. AMANT

& SONS

LTD.

Plumbing

Heating

• DOMESTIC

· INDUSTRIAL

SHEET METAL WORK

Specializing in:

SUMMER

COTTAGES

Satisfaction

Guaranteed

PENETANG

549-7227

3A ROBERT ST. W.

from the Asthma Society.

The qualified camp staff is complimented by 24 hour nursing coverage and a doctor on the site at all times.

To obtain an application form please contact the Georgian Bay Lung Association, 65 Peter St. N., Orillia. Ontario, L3V 4Y9. Telephone 325-0454.

Hurry! Camp registration closes April 30 83.

April 21 The Midland-Penetang Field Naturalists' Club will meet at 8 p.m. at the Wye Marsh Centre. Gerry Bennett will present a slide Birding programme; across Canada. Visitors are welcome.

deductions, exemptions and credits to save money on your

income tax return. H&R Block will help you take advantage of every possible saving which applies to you. Prices start at

at participating offices. It pays to be prepared - by H&R Block

H&R BLOCK

THE INCOME TAX SPECIALISTS

MIDLAND 517 DOMINION AVE.

(next to post office) Open 9 a.m. - 8 p.m., weekdays 9-3 Sat. Phone 526-3061

PENETANG 75 MAIN ST.

Open 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.; weekdays 9-1 Sat.

Phone 549-3323 NO APPOINTMENT NECESSARY

24 kilobytes long?!

Sandy Mackay, coordinator of the Survey Technician program at the Owen Sound Campus of Georgian College has sold his second computer program.

An extensive modification of the Sym word processor, his latest program is written in assembly language for the Sym computer.

The program is just over 24 kilobytes long and a listing fills 23 typewritten pages. It is distributed by Lux Associates of Chico, California.

Mackey writes computer programs as a hobby. Last year his "Symdat" program written in Basic was distributed by a firm in British Columbia.

He says that although royalties from his programs won't make him rich they'll pay for additional equipment and a new printer.

SIMCOE SOUTH CONSERVATIVE PROGRESSIVE

Delegate Selection Meeting

To select delegates and alternates to the National Leadership Convention to be held June 11, 1983 in Ottawa.

Thursday, April 21, 1983, 8 p.m. at **Barrie Raceway**

In accordance with the rules of the Progressive Conservative Party and the Constitution of the Simcoe South Progressive Conservative Association, no new memberships shall be issued at the meeting or the five work days prior to the meeting. Nominations for delegates and alternates will be received by the returning officer, Charles Ruttan, 30 Owen St., Barrie, Ontario, no later than April 14, 1983.

Nominations must be received in writing and signed by no less than 2 current paid up members of the Simcoe South Association.

Financial management

- "Careful decisions"
- "Security for the family"
- "Fewer worries"
- "Overcoming tough times"
- "Choosing the right options"

Talk to your TD Manager today about financial services designed to help you achieve your goals.





Ecole Saint-Louis Cp 430

29 rue Poyntz Penetanguishene

INSCRIPTIONS

Maternelle et jardin d'enfants le 11 et 13 avril 9h30 à 3h30 19h à 21h

Registration Junior Kindergarten

11th & 13th April, 1983

W. Bolger, Director of Education

Please call the school for appointment Pour rendez-vous, communiquez

549-3677

Le Conseil des Ecoles séparées du Comté de Simcoe